
January 5, 2010             

         
City Council  

Committee Report 
To:  Mayor & Council 

 
Fr:  Colleen Neil 

 
Re:  Keewatin Arena – Domestic Water Leak 

 
Recommendation: 

That Council hereby approves the quote from Energy Tech Services for repairs to 
the domestic water line for a cost of $16,375.00 plus GST, including labour and 

material; and 
 

That Council hereby authorizes an appropriation from the Keewatin Memorial Arena 
Reserve to offset costs related to this repair; and 

 

That in accordance with the Notice By-law #144-2007, public notice is hereby given 
that the City intends to amend its 2009 Operating Budget at its January 18th 

meeting; and further 
 

That Council hereby gives three readings to a by-law to amend the 2009 budget for 
this purpose. 

 
Background: 
This report is a follow up to one sent December 18th informing council of emergency work 
that was required for the Keewatin Memorial Arena. 

The Keewatin Memorial Arena has experienced a water leak in the domestic water line. 
The scope of work currently underway to keep the building operating is as follows: 

 Supply and installation of 200’ of copper piping that runs to the Zamboni 

maintenance area. 
 Supply and installation of 200’ of insulation on piping. 

 Supply and installation of valves and fittings. 
 Supply and installation of 200’ of heat line.  
 Supply and installation of sensor and controls to activate heat line based on outside 

temperature. 
The work is scheduled to be completed by Jan 8th. 

The following requests for proposals for the Keewatin Memorial Arena were received: 
Energy Tech Services  $ 16,375.00 + gst 
 

Budget: 
The City will require a budget amendment to access these funds.  It is recommended that 

this be funded through an appropriation from the Keewatin Memorial Arena Reserve in the 
amount of $ 16,375.00 + GST     

 

Communication Plan/Notice By-law Requirements:  
Notice of a budget amendment will need to be given in accordance with Notice By-law 

#144-2007. 

 


